
Parish Office Phone 701-673-3177 

sthildegardmenoken.com   CHURCH OF ST. HILDEGARD                                                                        JANUARY 28, 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time       

Mass/Liturgy Schedule                                                            

Saturday, January 27                                        5:00 PM 
    Parishioners of St. Hildegard & Sacred Heart        
Sunday, January 28                                         10:30 AM 
   Faye Schmitz   
Tuesday, January 30                       NO 8:00 AM MASS   
Wednesday, January 31                 NO 8:00 AM MASS   
Thursday, February 1                      NO 8:00 AM MASS   
Friday, February 2                           NO 8:00 AM MASS   
Saturday, February 3                                         5:00 PM 
   +Quirina Schmidt       
Sunday, February 4                                         10:30 AM 
   Woods Solum  
Rosary:              Before Mass on Sunday 
Eucharistic Adoration:  Thursdays 4-9 PM  
Confessions:      Sat (or by appt.) 3:30–4:30 PM  
Upcoming Events       

Faith Formation                                           Jan 31, 7 PM 
Altar Society                                                 Feb 20, 7 PM 
Meet & Greet                                                         Feb 25 
 

PARISH CONTACTS 
Pastor               Msgr. Gene Lindemann          673-3452 
Deacon   Harvey Hanel                   202-7190 
Religious Ed Dir.   Denise Richter                  673-3488 
Altar Society         Megan Milbradt                       426-3814 
Parish Council: Myron Rogstad                         226-1818 
Finance Council: Paul Cain                                     220-2513 
Business Mgr.   Tedi Maher                                 
St. Hildegard Office: (Mon-Wed-Fri.)                      673-3177 
Sacred Heart Office: (Tues-Thurs)                  734-8131 
*Offices will be closed January 29 & 30  
 

PARISH EVENTS/NEWS 

JANUARY 21 OFFERINGS 
Adult Offerings                                         $              621.00 
Loose Offerings        $              262.50 
Youth Offerings                                               $                10.00 
Online Offerings        $              480.00               
Total         $           1373.50   
 

FEBRUARY SERVICE TEAM:               

Linda Schmitz (Leader), Dawn Aberle, Faye Schmitz, 
Veronica Schaefbauer, and Deborah Feist. 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

Ministry  February 4  February 11 
Sat. Lector Arlene Abraham Wilma Dunford 

Sun. Lector Stephanie Coombs John Richter 

Altar Servers Megan Hertz 
Marissa Hertz  

Zachary Richter 
Andy Richter 

Ushers/Greeters Ron Aberle  
Charles Doppler  

Marlyn Richter 
Robert Richter 

Gifts Ron Aberle Family Robert Richter 
Family 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Deacon Harvey Sue Richter 

Sacristan Trina Schweitzer Maggie Schweitzer 

Counter Dawn Aberle  
(2/5) 

Stephanie Coombs 
(2/12) 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS:  Please make sure that you have 
a sub if you are unable to fulfill your commitment.  
 

BLACK AND INDIAN MISSION 

COLLECTION - FEBRUARY 4 
The annual National Black and Indian Mission Collection 
exists to help diocesan communities build the Church in 
African American, Native American, and Alaska Native 
people of God.  Your support will offer support will enliven 
parish life & catechesis, help educators reach kids, and 
encourage vocations.  Offering envelopes can be found in 
the church entry. For more information, go to 
www.blackandindianmission.org 
 

CHREASTER SOCIAL JANUARY 28                                   
All gentleman over 21 years of age are invited to a 
ChrEaster social at the home of Paul Cain on Sunday, 
January 28th from 4-7pm.  We will enjoy some football, 
socializing, and Paul will gather the ChrEaster funds to 
purchase guns for the fall raffle.  Beverages and snacks will 
be provided.  Whether you’ve been a ChrEaster or not in 
the past, all are welcome.  Please RSVP to Paul at 220-
2513.   Thank you and hope to see you on the 28th.   
 

ALTAR SOCIETY NEWS 
The next Altar Society meeting will be held 
on Tuesday, February 20 at 7pm in the 
parish office.    
On Sunday, February 25 the Altar Society will 
host a Parish Meet & Greet following Mass, 
serving scalloped potatoes & ham. Please 

bring a side dish or dessert to share. All are welcome! 

AREA EVENTS/NEWS 

ST MARY’S CARNIVAL  
The 73RD Annual St. Mary's Carnival 
is coming up February 2-4!  
For details or to learn more, go to:  
lightofchristschools.org/carnival   

 

WORLD DAY FOR CONSECRATED 

LIFE FEBRUARY 2  
World Day for Consecrated Life will be celebrated in the 
Church on Friday, February 2, 2024, and in parishes 
over the weekend of February 3-4, 2024. Please pray for 
all those who have made commitments in the consecrated 
life, and be sure to thank them on their special day!  May 
they continue to be inspired by Jesus Christ and respond 
generously to God's gift of their vocation.  We are richly 
blessed with these faithful and prayerful men & women in 
the Bismarck Diocese! 
 

CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS 

FEBRUARY 6 
Bismarck Catholic Daughter's meeting will be on Tuesday, 
February 6 at Cathedral. The speaker will be from UMary 
and talk on the St. Teresa of Calcutta Community for 
Mothers Program. Doors open at 6:30. Guests are 
welcome with a member. For more info call Marella@ 
255-0559. 

 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR 

RELIGIOUS VOCATIONS FEB 9  
Saint Junipero Serra, the Franciscan priest who founded 
nine of California's missions, was a model of perseverance 
and strong faith. Despite a chronic foot infection, Serra 
walked more miles in his career than expeditions of Lewis 
and Clark and Marco Polo combined, all to spread the 
Good News. It was perhaps providential that the founders 
of Serra International, the organization of lay Catholics 
who promote vocations, chose Fr. Junipero Serra as their 
patron in 1935. Now, even more than then, the work of 
promoting vocations requires perseverance and strong 
faith. Please continue to pray for an increase in vocations 
to priesthood, sisterhood and brotherhood, especially on 
February 9th, which is World Day of Prayer for Religious 
Vocations. 

 

ST HILDEGARD LECTURE 

JANUARY 29 
The annual Saint Hildegard Lecture will be held on 
Monday, January 29 at 10:00 AM in Founders Hall in the 
Lumen Vitae University Center at the University of Mary. 
Fr. Raymond de Souza, a priest from the Archdiocese of 
Kingston, Ontario, will give the lecture: “Generation of the 
Greater Jubilee: Walking Toward 2033 with St. John Paul 
the Great.” This event is open and free to the public.  

 

WOMEN’S RETREAT FEBRUARY 17 
All area women are welcome to attend on Saturday, 
February 17 from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM at Corpus Christi 
Church in Bismarck. There will be two talks. One reflection 
will be “Holiness Reflected Through Saints and Heroes” by 
Mother Mary Joseph of St. Mary Sisters based in Bismarck. 
The other presentation is “Inspirations for Lent” by Msgr. 
Patrick Schumacher. The day includes Mass at 8:00 AM, 
the two talks, Eucharistic adoration, confession, breakfast, 
lunch, and vendors. Registration is $40. Registration ends 
on February 9 to obtain an accurate count for meals. 
Register at bismarckdiocese.com/lenten-retreat-for-
women.  
 

LENTEN PARISH MISSION  

FEBRUARY 18-20 
Spirit of Life in Mandan will be having a three-day Lenten 
parish mission on February 18, 19 and 20. The theme is 
“Blessed, Broken, Given.” The times all evenings are 7-8 
p.m. Each night will have a talk presented by Father Keith 
Streifel and time for adoration and confession. 
 

 

MEN’S RETREAT FEBRUARY 24  
A men’s Lenten retreat will be held at the Church of Saint 
Anne in Bismarck on Saturday, February 24 beginning with 
Mass at 8:00 AM. Featured speakers are Fr. Jake 
Magnuson, Fr. Russ Kovash, and others. A light breakfast 
will be provided following Mass, and lunch will also be 
served. There will be some time for Eucharistic adoration 
and confession with the retreat ending by 2:00 PM. 
Registration is $25, and preregistration is required. Please 
send checks to Mike Bichler at 140 Telstar Dr., Bismarck, 
ND 58503. Contact Ben Vetter at bvetter307@gmail.com 
or 307-575-1593 with questions. 

 

http://www.sthildegardmenoken.com/
http://www.blackandindianmission.org/

